LAS POSITAS COLLEGE

CLASSIFIED SENATE MEETING

February 27, 2009

2:30 P.M., ROOM 1603

Present:  Karen Ziegler, Bill Eddy, Sharon Gach, Rita Carson, Connie Reding, Angelina Gandara.

I. Welcome/Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 2:38 by Karen Ziegler, President.

II. Old Business

A. College Accreditation Self Study – Karen Ziegler reported that she has received no comments one way or the other on the Self Study sent out by president Pollard’s office.  If anyone has input on this document please send it to her before next College Council on March 12th.  

B. CurricuNet – Karen reported that this is a software tool that will enhance our curriculum development (? --).  Some staff will be trained in staff development sessions and then in turn train their co-workers. 
III. New Business

A. Feb. 17 Board Report -  Karen Ziegler reported that she attended the District Board meeting on February 17th.  Dr. Kinnamon mentioned that for district staff there would likely be no Cost of Living increase in 2009, and perhaps not in 2010, depending upon the state of finances for the 2010-11 academic year.  However, no staff cuts are needed, and facilities building continues as those funds are legally to be used differently than staff salaries.  
B. Dr. Pollard Award – Karen reported that Dr. Pollard was recently awarded one of the Top 20 Most Distinguished Business Women of the Bay Area.  This award is presented by the San Francisco Business Times, with a ceremony at the Casa Real in Livermore, and coverage in the SF Business Times newspaper.
C. Physical Education Complex:  Excellence – Bill Eddy reported that LPC now has the best rated PE facility in the bay area among community colleges.  DVC used to hold this honor, but with our new facilities we have become the highest rated.
D. Institutional Principles Document – Karen reminded attendees to review the Institutional Principles document recently e-mailed from the College Council.  The Council will vote on the document in March, please submit any Classified concerns/comments to Karen.  
E. Classified Leadership Seminar – Karen mentioned that the Classified leadership seminar held annually will be in June, at the Granlibakken Tahoe facility.  It has been the tradition to send Classified Board or incoming board members, therefore Karen and Bill are eligible to go (no other officers wish to go/ it is not yet time for us to hold incoming elections).  Funds are being provided for 4 people from the President’s office, and Karen sent a general email requesting participants and received 8 responses.  It was discussed that it would be wise to ask the staff to attend based on the following:  participation in Classified Senate, length of employment, and have they been to Granlibakken seminar before?  Karen will report on the results of determining attendees next month.
F. Sustainability Workshop – Karen reported on a sustainability workshop she recently attended.  There are 3 components of sustainability: economic, ecological, and social.  The social focuses on anyone who cannot afford higher education, therefore this is an ‘equity’ issue.  Social equity is becoming an important issue to tackle, as an increasing number of students can afford to register for college, but cannot afford to purchase the books.  A number of initiatives are being tried to assist students locally.

There is a link to a video on this presentation available, ask Karen if you wish this.  In addition, Agendas and minutes will be presented electronically in order to be more paper-less.  

G. Spring Flex Day – Discussion of Spring flex day included what date to have it, what to do and how do get there.  It was decided that April 8th, during Spring Break week, would be a good day.  Bill will check on the Dreyers’ Bus, but we believe it takes longer to reserve than a month.  Karen will also invite District and Chabot Classified to attend, there was not much interest last time she inquired though.

There is about $1,000 available for the flex day.  Activities discussed were:  Oakland Museum, Pardee House tour, Fox Theater tour, lunch at a deli.  The final planning will be done by e-mail in the near future.
IV. Good of the Order

None.
V. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 pm.


Respectfully Submitted,


Sharon Gach

Next Meeting:  Thursday, March 26, 2009
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